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~ SYNOPSIS —

RECOMMENDATION —

Approval of the proposed Eﬁgineering Agreement with Veenstra & Kimm, Inc.

BACKGROUND —

On October 7, 1996 by Roll Call No. 96-3473, the City Council authorized the City Manager to Proceed
with the Bloomfield Trunk Sewer Subsystem, Sewer System Evaluation Survey. On January 6, 1997,

1 Veenstra & Kimm, Inc.

2. Rust Environmental & Infrastructure

3. Brown & Caldwell/Snyder & Associates
4 ADS Environmental /Burns & McDonnell

During the late 1970s, sewer system evaluation surveys were performed on the majority of the sanitary
sewer subsystems within the City of Des Moines. The Bloomfield Subsystem was found to have non-

-excessive levels of inflow and infiltration at that time, according to federal guidelines. Recently, flows
within this subsystem seem to be significantly greater during periods of excessive rainfall thar during
periods of dry weather. This study is designed to identify those branches of this subsystem with the
greatest amourtt of inflow and infiltration and will propose and prioritize future capital improvement
projects that will target the reduction of inflow and infiltration, the potential for sewer backups, and the
cost to the City for treating the sanitary sewerage from this subsystem.



